

Charge d'Affaires Ivan Kandijas received at the Serbian Embassy in Beijing professor Yao Jie and lector Natasa Radosavljevic Gaberova from the Serbian Language Department of the Beijing Foreign Studies University. The interlocutors discussed cooperation between the Embassy and this Department currently attended by 33 students. It was agreed to arrange a meeting with the students at the Serbian Embassy, after the Lunar New Year. Professor Yao Jie, as long-term head of the Serbian Language Department, had over 150 students graduate during his tenure, most of whom are today employed at ministries, embassies, Chinese companies and firms.

Working as a lecturer of Serbian language at the Beijing Foreign Studies University, Natasa Radosavljević Gaberova taught three generations of Chinese students who are now employees of Chinese Embassies in Serbia, Bosnia and Herzegovina and Montenegro, as well as major Chinese companies doing business on the Serbian market, Chinese state television, banks and other institutions.